
January 30, 2020 

To:  The Mayor and Council 

From:  Sarah Woodgate, Director, Calgary Housing 

RE: Affordable Housing Capital Budgets 

On 2020 January 27, two separate questions arose at Council related to Affordable Housing Capital 

budgets. The below briefing provides detailed answers to those questions.  

Question on Attachment 1 from Mayor Nenshi 

The Mayor’s question related to proposed budget reductions to the AH Pre-Development line. Essentially, 

the Mayor asked: “Are we going to see fewer units be built because of this cut?”  

Answer  

The reduction of $500K from the overall $2.47M AH Pre-Development budget has been proposed as the 
least harm option to assist the corporation to reduce capital budgets.  

We do not anticipate a decrease in the number of new homes created as a direct result of this reduction, 
instead, the impact of the proposed $500K reduction lessens our ability to complete some future planning, 
feasibility, and preliminary design work. This is because the AH Pre-Development budget is used to 
support feasibility work associated with potential capital projects to determine if a project should be 
pursued. This includes assessments of strategic opportunities such as acquisitions, partnerships, or new 
community integrated facilities. This budget is used as a revolving fund - if a project proceeds and 
receives budget it can replenish the budget for the initial costs incurred.  

Currently, $642K is committed from this budget, leaving a balance of $1.33M to support future work after 
the capital budget reduction. Every effort would be made to reduce impact to building additional units 
through this reduction. However, reduced capacity to assess acquisitions, partnerships, or integrated 
facility opportunities may occur.  

Question on Attachment 2 from Councillor Woolley 

The Councillor’s question related to the capital budget recast for affordable housing. Essentially, the 

Councillor asked: “Why would we roll over so much money so far into the future?” 

Answer  

The budget re-cast proposals reflect current project timelines for the ten-year affordable housing capital 

program. The Rosedale, Bridlewood, and Mount Pleasant affordable housing budgets are currently on 

track. However, budgets for Increase Affordable Housing Supply (Mission and Marda Loop) and 

Affordable Housing Redevelopment (Rundle and Southview) were recast to better match anticipated 

project timelines. Specifically, these four projects are awaiting Provincial funding confirmation which is 

expected in Spring 2020. The timing change proposed aligns City funding with project schedules in order 

to meet our commitments and leverage other government funding sources. 

Key Contact: 

Bruce Irvine, Manager, Affordable Housing 
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